
 

January 8, 2024 
 
Steven Spandorfer, M.D. 
American Society for Reproductive Medicine (SART) 
1209 Montgomery Highway 
Birmingham, AL 35216 
c/o Jacquelyn Marshall, SART Coordinator 
jmarshall@asrm.org 
Via Email Attachment  
 
RE: Westat Security Incident in May, 2023 
 
 
Dear Dr. Spandorfer: 
 
Thank you for your December 7, 2023 letter regarding the above matter. Westat appreciates the 
important role that SART plays in assisting its Member Clinics with reporting data to the 
National ART Surveillance System. However, it is not appropriate for us to work through an 
intermediary with respect to the detailed questions you have posed regarding the incident. Such 
communications must be directly between the clinics, who are the data owners, and Westat. As 
described in the notice letter provided to the affected clinics, the clinics may reach out to 
Rebecca Montalvan, the Project Director for the Assisted Reproductive Technology (ART) 
Surveillance Project, (RebeccaMontalvan@westat.com) with any questions or concerns they may 
have related to the incident or the notice letter they received. 
 
Thank you again for your inquiry and for SART’s contributions to the ART Project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David A. Reesman 
General Counsel 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DAR/dr 
cc: Rebecca Montalvan 
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